THE
AMERICAN
LEGION

DEPARTMENT
OF FLORIDA

Flagler Post 115, Inc
PO Box 1731

Bunnell, FL 32110

31 May 2022

Commander Joe Pepin

Dept. of Florida American Legion Post 115
PO Box 1731

Bunnell, FL 32110

Dear Commander Pepin, -

The 2021-2022 Audit Committee of Flagler Post 115, consisting of Past
Commander Raymond Work, Historian Jim Boyd, and Assistant Judge Advocate
Guy Middleton, met on 31 May 2022 to perform an audit of the Post's accounts.

All account data was gathered, and transactions were compared by receipt,
invoice, bank statements, and all pertinent data available. Every item on the
manual journals from July 2021 — 31 May 2022 was gone through to ensure
journal transactions matched receipts, invoices, bank statements, meeting
minutes and found that the financial statements provided to the Post by the
Finance Officer are free of any material misstatement.

As a committee and individually, in our opinion, we find that the books as
presented by Post Finance Officer Ophelia Beier are valid and factual.

Respectfully,
For God and Country

ﬁpw Dewor—

Ophelia Beier

Finance Officer

Flagler Post 115
ophelia.beier@yahoo.com
386-864-0800




